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By News Director Jared Atha

A Weatherford Police Department Detective pleaded not guilty recently to, among other

things, stealing pills from an evidence room last September.

39-year-old Jeremy Ryan Anderson was charged in April with one felony count of larceny or

theft of a controlled dangerous substance after allegedly taking 99 Fentanyl tablets from the

Weatherford Police Department evidence room on or about February 26, 2021 through

September 9, 2021.

Anderson was also charged in Custer County District court with one misdemeanor count of

willful neglect to perform a duty.

The next court date for the case is a felony motion docket scheduled for October 17. A pre-

trial docket will take place on February 17, 2023.

If convicted of the felony charge, Anderson could be imprisoned for up to 10 years.

Got a news tip? Send it in: Email news@kecofm.com
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